

Board of Supervisors

Regular Meeting

425 Wells Road Doylestown, PA 18901

www.doylestownpa.org
Twitter: @DoylestownTwp
www.facebook.com/doylestowntwp
215-348-9915

~ Minutes ~

Tuesday, June 4, 2019 5:00 PM Meeting / Activity Trailer

I. 5:00 PM REGULAR MEETING

Members of the Board of Supervisors in attendance included Chairperson; Barbara N. Lyons, Vice Chairman; Richard F. Colello with Supervisors; Ken L. Snyder, Jennifer V. Herring and Ryan Manion.

Township Staff in attendance included Township Manager; Stephanie J. Mason, Director of Operations; Dave Tomko, Township Solicitor; Jeffrey P. Garton, Chief of Police; A. Dean Logan and Township Engineer; Geoffrey J. Attanasio

A. Pledge to the flag

B. Presentations

The Board met in Executive Session, prior to the meeting to discuss real estate and litigation matters.

1. Pebble Ridge/Woodridge and Vicinity Sewer Project Update to Board – J. Butler, BCWSA

Bucks County Water and Sewer Authority (BCWSA) Chief Operating Officer; John Butler reported on the status of the Pebble Ridge / Woodridge Sewer project as the area along Almshouse Road toward Militia Hill Road has been completed as of Friday, May 31, 2019. The project is anticipated to move forward, weather permitting. Letters to all affected residents notifying the project will move forward onto Pebble Ridge Road is scheduled to be mailed, tomorrow, June 5th and posted marked Thursday, June 6th or Friday, June 7th. This phase of the project is scheduled to take four to six weeks. Resident letters will also request BCWSA to visit homes to determine the location of lateral connections. Adjustments will be permitted upon request and residents can also request a grinder pump instead of gravity.

Militia Hill Road had originally nine low pressures systems and approximately seven gravity due to the destiny of the rock, which was difficult to deal with. As a result, seven to eight properties were changed to low pressure in order to raise an installed line and avoid a significant amount of rock. Within a week to ten days a process called peg boarding was completed, which is predrilling rock for easy removal. To avoid future issue, Gilmore and Associates was contacted to view the boring logs and locate what is close to rocks to avoid interference with the gravity line. The cost is covered under the contingency of the sewer plan and may allow to speed up the work and create savings. The potential change over to low pressure along Almshouse Road for an additional thirteen people will also result in a labor savings as a credit. Material pipe is

another potential credit and may offset pre-drilling costs. All calculations will be submitted once the project is complete. A letter was recently forwarded to the Township requesting to review the potential of the changeover.

Overall, within six weeks the project will be concentrating on Pebble Ridge Road and potentially Militia Hill Road, depending upon equipment set up. Most likely, the project will begin once the 2019 school year ends in June.

Mr. Snyder questioned whether the low pressure system results in a savings and can it be utilized throughout the project. Mr. Butler answered; not everyone likes the low pressure system and if completed system wide, the amount of line size and junctions will need to be gagged. Although less expensive, the maintenance is greater eventually compared to gravity. Ms. Mason added; sometimes with low pressure if there is not enough people tying in, the lines will become septic and flushing will be needed on a regular basis.

Mr. Colello commented; how interesting the grinder pumps insurance costs \$10.00 per month. However, understanding the comparison with low pressure makes a difference.

Resident; Kelly Keegan of 39 Willow Lane in Warrington had several questions as what is the time line of the project and what roads are going to be done when. Mr. Butler answered; two crews will be working approximately through October. He offered to provide an exact time line once receiving Ms. Keegan's contact information. Once the street is completed, when will hook up begin versus other streets with no pipes? Mr. Butler answered; one resident has a discharge to the stream and the plan is to create a connection at the resident first. If man holes are created to avoid back hoes of odor, connections can be made upon resident's request. Should residents schedule a plumber now to assist in preparing for connection? Mr. Butler answered; residents should check with the BCWSA first to make record on the plans where the connections are located before activating service. He suggested, unless a gravity pump is preferred, it's not a good idea to have a plumber install a gravity line, until the line has been installed in the street. The grinder pump is not gravity fed and can be placed in any area. A determination will be made once residents receive letters and schedule a time for the BCWSA to view properties to make a mutual decision. Ms. Mason added; the letters will have letterhead noting contact information and seals for both the BCWSA and Doylestown Township. Mr. Butler added; to contact BCWSA if any resident is planning a special event and prefers not to have construction scheduled during this time.

Mr. Snyder questioned; if updates are noted on the website. Mr. Butler answered; the last updated was completed last week and the next is scheduled on Friday, June 7th. Mr. Butler committed to updating website every Friday. Ms. Mason added; a flyer was also created with all information and schedules for residents to post for future reference.

Mr. Colello noted a recent letter received from another representative of BCWSA requesting concurrence of tonight's presentation. Mr. Butler clarified; the Almshouse Road construction is a topic to discuss with the Board and suggested to consult with the Township Engineer. A decision is not needed at tonight's meeting and will become a benefit in the long run. Mr.

Butler agreed to inform Ms. Mason of when a decision is needed to place on the Board's July agenda.

2. New Website – A. Susten, Special Projects Coordinator

Doylestown Township Special Project Coordinator; Andrea Susten requested Board approval to update the Township's website to improve communications and branding. The current website is approximately ten years old and the inner workings are not easily managed, causing a decrease in productivity. Additionally, public information is buried in a confusing site map and there is an inability to capture resident feedback.

The updated website will include Google Analytics to capture feedback and track page views. Upon show casing other municipal websites, Ms. Susten explained; items needed to improve the website are ways to manage content, promote events and news with a calendar, blogs and news items to include photo galleries and a mobile friendly and responsive layout are needed. The website will comply with Americans Disabilities Act (ADA) accessibility and have a cohesive design to jump start communication strategies.

Ten thousand dollars (\$10,000) was allocated in 2019. Three proposals were obtained and the staff along with the Telecommunication Advisory Committee recommends New Concepts Online, Inc to assist with the website update.

Upon Ms. Susten presenting examples of successful township websites, Mrs. Lyons questioned; if a Supervisor or Chief of Police will have an opportunity to view the website and provide comments or direction. Ms. Susten indicated yes and all departments and Board members will become involved to provide input. Meetings will be scheduled with all department heads as well.

Mr. Colello questioned; if a demonstration of the website will be made available for view prior to becoming active. Ms. Susten answered; a demonstration of the website will be provided and once all changes and input has been received, the website will go live for a seamless transition.

Mr. Snyder questioned; if the new website will be integrated with Crime Watch and Park & Recreation registration. Ms. Susten indicated yes, where a landing page will be created for the police department to input their information and have linked to Crime Watch. For Park & Recreation, a micro-site will be added and linking to MyRec to events. In addition, Doylestown Township Municipal Authority (DTMA) will also have a micro-site and a complete re-design as part of the Township.

Resident and software engineer; Dan Wood questioned; if there is a maintenance contract with the developer that continues over time. Ms. Susten indicated yes and training. The maintenance agreement has an hourly charge for large changes. However, she anticipates most of the maintenance will be completed by herself. Mr. Wood questioned; what type of backend will be utilized. Ms. Susten indicated WordPress. Mr. Wood offered his services, if needed.

Mr. Snyder made a MOTION; seconded by Ms. Herring the Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors approve \$10,000.00 be allocated to update Doylestown Township website and hire New Concepts Online, LLC to assist.

MOTION CARRIED 5 to 0.

3. End of Year Recaps

Traffic Advisory Committee | Mark Shiner

Traffic Advisory Council Chairman; Mark Shiner presented the annual report as meetings are scheduled every other month on the second Wednesday. Accomplishments include, the Committee continues to review the traffic statistics on a monthly basis to determine any actions needed. The council receives approximately three concerns from residents per month and all are viewed. Examines options to reduce speed limits and discovered a way to cost effectively reduce speed limits without having to complete a study. The new procedure was tested along Spring Valley Road due to a recent change in the laws. Once changes are implemented, speed changes are monitored.

Meetings with the Bike & Hike Committee are conducted to review new proposals and provide input of the ongoing extension of paths and crossing issues. During an eighteen month period, Spring Valley Road received the most speeding complaints and others along the Pebble Hill area.

Objectives for 2019, speeding complaints on Rogers Road will be addressed. In late 2017, a three way stop sign was installed for site distance issues with no resolve. The Committee is currently reviewing options on how to mitigate the problem. Cherry Lane has a similar issue, where the speed limit was reduced and complaints continue to be received. Bike & Hike proposals continue to be reviewed for feedback. The survey procedures will be updated. As an example, with traffic calming, a survey of the residents will need to be completed to make sure they understand what the procedures entail and receive 70% approval for changes. A better feedback procedure will be placed to address complaints.

Bicentennial Committee | Art Zapolski

Bicentennial Committee member; Art Zapolski reported that since the creation in 2017, the limited purpose Committee participated in dozens of free activities financed solely by donations, support and sales of various items. Total donations received exceeded \$30,000.

In 2017, during the formation of the Committee, subcommittees were formed and a logo was created. A partnership was formed with the Telecommunications Advisory Board to complete all advertising and produced programming. The committee also worked with the Doylestown Historic Society and Environmental Advisory Council on various events and projects. The year ended with the well-attended Wrecking Ball event.

In 2018, the year began with the Gala Event. Other hosted events included, William Edward Giles recognition, Dedication of the Native Garden, created a float for the Memorial Day

Parade, Hammerstein Sing a Long, hosted a contest to create a new Township Flag Fireworks Display, over 200 trees planted, Veterans Appreciation Day, dedication of the time capsules and franking event.

Mr. Zapolski thanked the township staff, volunteers, Ms. Mason and Mrs. Lyons for their assistance and support.

C. Visitors/Public Comments

Resident; Pat Ionata of 123 Steeplechase informed the Board of a neighbor who is disrupting the community while running a home business and possibly in violation of Township's ordinance. Zoning Hearing Board meetings were schedule, but constantly canceled. He requested Board assistance to resolve the matter. Mrs. Lyons indicated a Zoning Hearing Board meeting is scheduled for June 17th. Mr. Garton added; the Board is taking a position in support of the Administration's order.

Ms. Mason clarified; a zoning hearing board application was received and a meeting was scheduled in December of 2018. The applicant requested a postponement of the meeting and requested a first and second continuance, due to searching for a business space. To date, the space has yet been purchased and the third continuance was requested due to only two members of the Zoning Hearing Board present. The next scheduled hearing will be on June 17, 2019, where the Township Solicitor will be present on behalf of the Township. Ms. Mason noted; once an applicant receives notice and provides a Zoning Hearing Board application, under the Municipal Planning Code, the applicant is permitted to continue operating a business until the hearing date. Mr. Garton concurred.

Resident; Celia Morganes of 123 Steeplechase informed the neighbors have posted a sign listing facts and disputing recent allegations. Mrs. Lyons responded; the Board will not provide a response to the sign and suggested they be ignored.

Resident; Loretta Benotto of 256 Fox Chase Lane questioned; how many times will a continuance be allowed. Mr. Garton answered; the Zoning Hearing Board makes the decision regarding permitting continuance. The Board has been in opposition of the applications and will continue to submit objections. Ms. Benotto questioned; are granted or denied continuances posted where the community can be informed of status. Ms. Mason directed to view the township website at www.doylestownpa.org.

II. ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Doylestown Township Golf Outing has been rescheduled to August 26, 2019, beginning at 9:00am.

- A. The next meeting of the Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors will be held on Tuesday, June 18, 2019 at 5:00 PM.
- B. The Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors will hold a Budget Work Session on Tuesday, June 18, 2019 at 3:00 PM. Public is welcome to attend.

- C. 2019 Discount Park and Movie Tickets are available! To purchase tickets please contact the Administration Office.
- D. Thompson Performing Arts Series next concert "Fabulous Greaseband" will be held on Wednesday, June 19th starting at 7:00 pm at the Monument Bank Amphitheater in Central Park. Admission is free.
- E. Throwback Thursday Movie –"E.T." will be held on Thursday, June 20th at dusk in Central Park. Admission is free.
- F. Temporarily the Township will be accepting storm related leaf and yard waste at the Township's drop-off site on New Britain Road. Residents can utilize this drop-off during business hours 8:30AM- 4:30PM Monday thru Friday, Saturday 9AM 12PM.
- G. Kids Castle is temporarily closed now until later this summer to install lots of new play equipment for children of all abilities so stay tuned.
- H. July 19th Park and Recreation Professional Day

III. MINUTES APPROVAL: May 7, 2019

Ms. Herring made a MOTION; seconded by Mr. Snyder the May 7, 2019 Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors Regular meeting minutes be approved.

MOTION was ADOPTED 5 to 0.

IV. CORRESPONDENCES

A. Traffic Safety w/ Red Light Enforcement Funds – Notice of Award

Ms. Mason reported; The Township has been awarded the Automatic Red Light Enforcement Grant (ARLE) in the amount of \$380,817 towards safety improvement along the intersection of Swamp and Easton Roads. Improvements will include, re-timing a traffic signal, installing mast arms, emergency preemption, dilemma zone detection, video detection, uninterrupted power supply, pedestrian push buttons and a dedicated hand/man pedestrian signal with countdown timer. Ms. Mason thanked Pennoni Associates and Dave Tomko for their hard work. Mr. Tomko added; the grant is 100% reimbursable.

Mr. Snyder questioned; will the newly constructed restaurant and proposed improvements have any impact on the traffic flow along of the intersection. Ms. Mason answered; the township will be working with Doylestown Borough on the implementation of the improvements to ensure all components are tied together.

V. REPORTS

A. <u>Solicitor</u>

B. Police Chief

Chief Logan reported that during the recent storms, power outages were reported from 5:30pm until 8:30pm the evening of May 29th, where 39 service calls were received. On May 30th, an additional 29 calls were received, which is significant. The storm had a large effect with numerous trees and signals down and the municipal building lost power due to a generator malfunction. Chief Logan anticipates a smoother transition during storms will occur once the new building is occupied. He thanked the police and public works departments for a job well done.

As a reminder, all residents should contact PECO energy directly when power is lost. The power outage phone number to contact is located on the township's website at www.doylestownpa.org.

C. <u>Township Engineer</u>

D. <u>Director of Operations</u>

CS Datum Asset Management

Mr. Tomko reported; In June, 2018 the Board approved an agreement between CS Datum and township move forward regarding an Asset Management Program under CS Datum. Recently, the township partnered with Roadbotics, an independent company who supplied a road data management survey. The data was then incorporated with CS Datum's program.

In the fall of 2018, the data was received and staff training began on the system. The Roadbotics data as 77 miles of road information was scanned, then analyzed and processed before delivery in January of 2019. The data was then merged into the CS Datum website to provide the ability of analytics with the website from the information received from Roadbotics. This will enable the township to build a five year road program.

The key components of the CS Datum Asset Management database is endless for categorizing, logging, store and upload. The website is also available for the Code Department's use. However, the process is still outstanding due to the program manager system, needing to be merged onto the management system. In addition, the new system will be incorporated with the MS4 program to assist with documentation and reporting under CS Datum's cloud based website for easy access. To assist, an intern was hired to assist in collecting data from the field, upload and create reports. For bridge inspections, the system will assist by uploading information into the database. The Doylestown Township Municipal Authority (DTMA) began utilizing the system to map the water system and other assets, such as signs and pipes.

Upon showcasing the system with slides, Mr. Tomko continued; the system will also assist in continuing to build township historical records for road paving, replacement piping, bridge inspections, traffic signal permit and plans. Lastly, the police department will be working with the system to store and collect data. The system is also compatible with Crime Watch for report incidents and road closures. Mr. Tomko concluded by offering his assistance to anyone interested in learning more about the program or asset management in general.

2019 Road Program

Upon referencing a chart of account outlining budget, payments and the amount of miles paved, Mr. Tomko reported; the data is listed under the old database program and moving forward with the 2019 program. In 2019, Windsong Ridge neighborhood, Shady Retreat Road, Hidden Lane, Windsong Drive, Run Road and Southwind Drive will be evaluated. Other roads will be viewed as add alternates to receive competitive pricing. A budgeted amount of \$550,000 is planned with a portion from the Capital and Liquid Fuels funds. In total, 3.7 miles will be reviewed in 2019 under the Road program. Upon Board approval, the bids process will begin to move forward with the program.

Ms. Herring questioned; when will the list of road scheduled for repair be listed on the township's website. Mr. Tomko answered; the list will be provided upon approval of bids. In addition, Penn Dot 2019 scheduled projects will also be listed, if any.

Mr. Snyder commented; the new asset management system will provide a large amount of capabilities for the township.

E. Manager

F. Supervisors

Ms. Herring encouraged residents tune into channel 31 (Verizon) or 22 (Comcast) to watch Doylestown Television (DTV). There are a variety of information, including health and Supervisor's meetings. Broadcasting can also be viewed at www.doylestownpa.org, under the information Tab, then choose the DTV schedule. The Telecommunications Advisory Board (TAB) has been preparing projects for the new building. There is an extensive list of items to be completed prior to the transfer of all equipment. Website issues are also being reviewed along with content.

The Environmental Advisory Council (EAC) is preparing for several upcoming events. The annual Regional EAC Summit to discuss environmental issues and Ready 100, which encourages reducing and eliminating of fossil fuel by leaning toward renewable energy by the year 2035. The EAC continues to discuss invasive species and providing a large amount of educational materials.

The Parks & Recreation Board continues to view options for potential community centers.

As a reminder, Father's Day is in June as well as, Pride Month. As a daughter of a gay man, Ms. Herring is an advocate of the Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, and Transgender (LGBT) Community. She encouraged anyone to speak up for the gay community and become an advocate. Doylestown Borough is hosting a Pride Fest event from June 20th until 23rd.

Mr. Snyder reported; the Pension Advisory Committee provided the Board with four articles for review, prior to the next Budget Work Session.

Ms. Manion commended the Public Works, Police Departments and entire township staff on a job well done handing down trees and debris during the recent storms.

Mr. Colello reported; at the recent Planning Commission meeting, the Brooks property conducted a presentation on their proposed land development plan. The meeting went very well with a smooth and well thought out plan. The Grasso Group also conducted a presentation on a proposed senior living facility, where additional work is needed and clearer information provided. Issues are with the grading plan and height of the building, where the Commission's comments indicated the building is too high. Attorney for the Grasso Group, William Benner informed the plan may need to be restarted from the beginning and provide a better sketch plan.

Mr. Colello thanked all the candidates who ran for Township positions. With stepping down from his duties as a member of the Board in December and after ten years of service, Mr. Colello submitted his resignation as Vice Chairman of the Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors.

Ms. Manion made a MOTION; seconded by Mrs. Lyons the Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors accepts with regrets, Mr. Richard F. Colello resignation as Vice Chairman of the Board.

MOTION was ADOPTED 4 to 0.

Mr. Colello made a MOTION; seconded by Ms. Manion to nominate Mr. Kenneth L. Snyder as Vice Chairman of the Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors for the remainder of 2019.

Mr. Snyder was elected Vice Chairman by a 5 to 0 vote.

VI. PUBLIC HEARING - Proposed Ordinance – Establishing a "Green" Initiative Program

Mr. Garton reported; following Supervisor; Ms. Herring initiative and result of a prior authorization from the Board, the Proposed Ordinance Establishing a Green Point Initiative Program has been duly advertised under both The Intelligencer and Bucks County Law Library. The purpose of the ordinance is to provide incentives for residents to use green materials to save energy and the environment that makes sense to the country and township.

Upon opening the floor for public and supervisor's comments, no response was received.

Ms. Herring made a MOTION; seconded by Mr. Colello the Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors approve the Proposed Ordinance establishing a Green Point Initiative Program.

MOTION was ADOPTED 5 to 0.

VII. UNFINISHED BUSINESS - Water Connection At Time of Property Sale – R. Colello

Mr. Colello made a MOTION; seconded by Mr. Snyder the Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors authorize Township Solicitor; Jeffrey P. Garton to draft an ordinance, with Board assistance having property owners located in close proximity to existing Doylestown Township

Municipal Authority public water main connect to a public water system upon the sale of their homes for discussion purposes.

Ms. Herring commented; more information should be provided regarding the health of the wells along the township before the ordinance is adopted. The Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) conducted test drilling for per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS). Mr. Hass responded; there isn't a lot of data for private wells, which are not regulated. The DTMA is more equipped to detect a potential problem in the aquifer to first treat it, and then notify customers of the issue to ensure correction. Many private well owners are not aware of contamination or may object in spending money to complete required testing. The only information on file is the over 200 wells reported bacteria under the EColi testing.

Ms. Mason added; over the years, areas of the township had Trichloroethylene (TCE), Methyl tertiary butyl ether (MTBE), Foramen Ovale (PFO), and Polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS). In addition, properties with public sewers don't have to test their wells.

Mrs. Lyons questioned; do required hook ups assist in the health of the wells required by the DTMA in general. Mr. Hass answered; the required hook ups are not improving the aquifers.

Upon a brief discussion amongst the Board regarding options on how to become proactive in treating failing wells and providing public water, Mrs. Lyons suggested to receive input from the 300 affected homes by posting a notification on the website or holding a public meeting.

MOTION was ADOPTED 4 to 1 with Ms. Herring voting nay.

Mr. Garton clarified the ordinance will be drafted, but not advertised. Mrs. Lyons suggested holding a public meeting once the draft is revised and completed.

VIII. NEW BUSINESS

A. Request to Send Item to Auction

Ms. Manion made a MOTION; seconded by Mr. Snyder the Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors approve the following items be sent to auction conducted by J.J. Kane Auctioneers on June 28, 2019.

2012 Chevy Tahoe VIN# 1GNSK2EO2CR254551 Odometer: 135,170

MOTION CARRIED 5 to 0

B. Acknowledgement of 2019 Equipment/Vehicle Lease Process & Results

Ms. Manion made a MOTION; seconded by Mr. Colello the Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors accept Acknowledgement of the 2019 Equipment / Vehicle Lease Process & Result as a three year lease agreement to pay off purchases made through COSTARS or Sourcewell (formerly NJPA). The Township's first payment will be 1/3 of the cost and the remaining two payments will be financed through:

TD Bank Equipment at 3.35%
Tax Exempt Leasing Corporation at 4.00%
Marlin Capital Solutions at 6.49%

MOTION CARRIED 5 to 0.

C. Pebble Ridge/Woodridge Sewer Project Payment Request No. 3 for BCWSA

Mr. Colello made a MOTION; seconded by Ms. Manion the Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors approve Payment Application No.3 in the amount of \$115,693.08 for Bucks County Water and Sewer Authority (BCWSA) as work completed to date for the Pebble Ridge / Woodridge Area Sanitary Sewer Project.

MOTION CARRIED 5 to 0.

D. 2018 Tax Collector Audit Engagement Letter

Ms. Mason reported; the Township Auditors; Major and Mastro, LLC review different areas of the audit, when additional details are needed. For the current audit, the auditors are suggesting to run a small audit of the 2018 Tax Collector for Doylestown Township and per the recommendation of Director of Finance; Ken Wallace and Ms. Mason.

Ms. Herring questioned; how frequent are audits made and when was the last conducted for a tax collector. Ms. Mason answered; the last known audit was made when Carol Scarborough was Township's Tax Collector.

Ms. Manion made a MOTION; seconded by Ms. Herring the Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors authorize Township Auditors; Major and Mastro, LLC conduct an audit of the 2018 Tax Collector for Doylestown Township.

MOTION CARRIED 5 to 0.

E. <u>Zoning Hearing Board</u> – Dietzel, 97 Willow Lane – Requests Special Exception and Variance

The Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors agreed by consensus to forward Robert and Kerry Dietzel of 97 Willow Lane in Warrington request for a special exception and variance to construct an in-law suite to the Zoning Hearing Board.

IX. ANNOUNCEMENTS

The July 16, 2019 Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors Regular meeting will be held in the newly constructed Administrative Building.

A. The next meeting of the Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors will be held on Tuesday, June 18, 2019 at 5:00 PM.

- B. The Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors will hold a Budget Work Session on Tuesday, June 18, 2019 at 3:00 PM. Public is welcome to attend.
- C. 2019 Discount Park and Movie Tickets are available! To purchase tickets please contact the Administration Office.
- D. Thompson Performing Arts Series next concert "Fabulous Greaseband" will be held on Wednesday, June 19th starting at 7:00 pm at the Monument Bank Amphitheater in Central Park. Admission is free.
- E. Throwback Thursday Movie –"E.T." will be held on Thursday, June 20th at dusk in Central Park. Admission is free.
- F. Temporarily the Township will be accepting storm related leaf and yard waste at the Township's drop-off site on New Britain Road. Residents can utilize this drop-off during business hours 8:30AM- 4:30PM Monday thru Friday and Saturday 9AM 12PM.
- G. Kids Castle is temporarily closed now until later this summer to install lots of new play equipment for children of all abilities so stay tuned.
- H. July 19th Park and Recreation Professional Day

X. ADJOURNMENT

Hearing no further business, the June 4, 2019 Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors Regular meeting was adjourned at 6:36pm.

Respectfully submitted by

Stephanie J. Mason

Secretary